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To:      Subscribers: 
         -Family of Services 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Joseph Facundo 
         Chief, NWS Observing Systems Branch 
 
Subject: Removal of Experimental Long-Range Lightning Product: Effective 
September 8, 2011 
 
Note: The following changes have no direct impact on NOAA Weather Wire 
Service subscribers. 
 
Effective September 8, 2011, the experimental Long-Range Lightning Product 
SFPA41 KWBC will be terminated and will no longer be disseminated.  Please 
delete this product from your communications system. 
 
The NWS provider of the Experimental Long Range Lightning Data (SFPA41 
KWBC) has discontinued this experimental product.  NWS has implemented an 
improved Long-Range Lightning Data Product, Global Lightning Data 360 
(GLD360).  This new product will provide more accurate location accuracy 
and detection efficiency to all sites. 
 
The new GLD360 product is provided to all offices, by the use of vendor 
software and direct internet connectivity.  The NWS Headquarters contact 
is Harold Daley at 301-713-2093, X 190. 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 
Joseph Facundo 
NWS Observing Systems Branch 
Silver Spring, MD 
joseph.facundo@noaa.gov 
301-713-2093, X 101 
 
National Technical Implementation Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/archive 
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